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Cumberland County ABC Board

April 10, 2017
Regular Meeting

Main Office, 1705 Owen Drive, Fayetteville, NC 28304

PRESENT:
Wade Hardin, Vice-Chairman


Terri Thomas, Board Member


Bob Lewis, Board Member


Frances Jackson, Board Member


Neil Yarborough, Attorney


Jeannette Council, Liaison


David Horne, General Manager


Bill Belvin, Chief Law Enforcement


Rick Libero, Assistant Chief Law Enforcement

Carolyn Parker, Finance Officer/Secretary
ABSENT:
Johnson Chestnutt, Chairman

Mr. Hardin called the meeting of the Cumberland County Alcoholic Beverage Control Board to order at 6:00 PM.

Mr. Hardin welcomed Commissioner Jeannette Council to the meeting.

Mr. Hardin asked were there any agenda adjustments.  There were none.
Mr. Hardin asked were there any announcements.  Mr. Horne reminded the Board members to turn in their registration forms for the NABCA conference in Marco Island, FL, May 22-25, 2017.
Required Reading
Mr. Hardin read the required reading statutes GS 18B-201. The Board members did not have any conflicts of interest pertaining to the meeting.  

Mr. Hardin asked for the approval of March 13, 2017 minutes. 

MOTION: Ms. Jackson moved that the Board accept the March 13, 2017 minutes as mailed.
SECOND: Ms. Thomas
VOTE: Unanimous

Law Enforcement Report

Mr. Hardin asked for the approval of the March 2017 Law Enforcement Reports in the package. 
Mr. Belvin said there were 158 store visits. The agents assisted state and federal agencies.  He said the Commission is in the process of developing new advertisements for the Talk it Out Program.  The Officers are under taking some underage prevention in the high schools with the Fayetteville Police Department Traffic Unit.  The first underage prevention seminar was held at E. E. Smith High School.  Also, the officers are working on a program to address regular customers with the ABC Commission to make businesses more aware of the regular 6 to 7 hour customers. 
MOTION:  Mr. Lewis moved to approve the March 2017 Law Enforcement Reports in the package.  

SECOND:  Ms. Jackson
VOTE: Unanimous

General Manager’s Report

Mr. Hardin asked for the approval of the March 2017 General Manager’s reports.
Mr. Horne said the State was down .25% in February and we were down 1.8%. He said the March sales were up $374,897 and year to date was up $1,710,172.  He said the March sales were the largest since 2003. Over-the-counter sales were up $274,946 and Mixed Beverage sales were up $99,951.  We are up $100k for the first 7 business days of April. 
Mr. Horne said March sales are up $137K over last year for the first ten days of the month. We should make up in sales for the lost in February. 
MOTION:  Ms. Thomas moved that the Board accept the March 2017 General Manager’s report.

SECOND:  Ms. Jackson
VOTE:  Unanimous

NEW BUSINESS

Auditor Bids 2017, 2018 & 2019

Ms. Parker said that we received two bids for auditor service.  The bids were from May & Place, PA, and S. Preston Douglas & Associates, LLP.

	AUDITORS
	2017
	2018
	2017

	May & Place, PA (past auditor)
	$12,200
	$12,200
	$12,200

	S. Preston Douglas & Associates, LLP
	$15,500
	$16,000
	$16,500


MOTION:  Ms. Thomas moved to accept the bid from May & Place, PA for auditor service for fiscal year 2017 for $12,200 with an option to renew for fiscal years 2018 for $12,200 and 2019 for $12,200 at the Board’s discretion.  

SECOND:  Mr. Lewis
VOTE:  Unanimous

Mr. Hardin asked for a motion to adjourn.

MOTION: Ms. Thomas moved to adjourn.

The meeting adjourned at 6:30 PM. 

______________________________

Chairperson



